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11.2A.1 RESPONSE TO COMMENT LETTER A1 
 
RESPONSE TO COMMENT A1-1 
UC Berkeley would continue to comply with state law and the filing fee would be paid 
upon filing of a Notice of Determination for the 2020 Long Range Development Plan 
and Tien Center Environmental Impact Report. 
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11.2A.2 RESPONSE TO COMMENT LETTER A2 
 
RESPONSE TO COMMENT A2-1 
As described under Impact TRA-10, the 2020 LRDP is found to have significant 
unavoidable impacts on two segments of State Route 123 (San Pablo Avenue) and on 
two segments of State Route 13 (Ashby Avenue).  In addition, one SR 123 intersection, 
University Avenue / San Pablo Avenue, is also identified as experiencing a significant 
unavoidable impact.  The project does not have significant impacts on I-80 or SR 24, 
based on the Draft EIR significance thresholds.  The Draft EIR does not present 
mitigation measures for the impacted segments of SR 13 and SR 123, because no 
feasible corridor improvement measures have been identified by the City or any other 
agency for these arterials, and the University does not have jurisdiction over these 
roadways.   

UC Berkeley is eager to work with the City of Berkeley, Caltrans and other agencies in 
the development and implementation of solutions for impact locations where feasible 
mitigation measures were not identified in the 2020 LRDP EIR.  The City of Berkeley 
General Plan EIR notes that the City’s Transit First policies, which restrict roadway 
capacity expansion and support multi-modal solutions, may not reduce traffic conges-
tion impacts to a less than significant level.  The effects of these measures in mitigating 
traffic impacts therefore cannot currently be assumed and cannot be used as a rationale 
for identifying a potential impact as mitigated to a less than significant level. 

If the City of Berkeley and Caltrans at their discretion propose to implement measures 
that are feasible, that reduce significant unavoidable impacts identified in the 2020 
LRDP DEIR to less than significant levels, and that have no new environmental 
impacts of their own, in accordance with CEQA UC Berkeley would contribute fair 
share funding in the manner provided in Mitigation Measure TRA-6 in the 2020 LRDP 
DEIR.  See Thematic Response 4 regarding fiscal impacts; see also response to com-
ment B7a-9 and B7a-117. 

RESPONSE TO COMMENT A2-2 
See response to comment A2-1, above. 
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11.2A.3 RESPONSE TO COMMENT LETTER A3 
 
The letter from the State Clearinghouse acknowledges the close of the CEQA-required 
comment period and transmits a copy of the comment letter reprinted above at letter 
A1.  UC Berkeley not only extended the public comment period from the required 45 
days to 61 days, but then extended it again to 65 days at the request of the City of 
Berkeley. 
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11.2A.4 RESPONSE TO COMMENT LETTER A4 
 
The letter from the State Clearinghouse transmits a copy of the comment letter re-
printed above at letter A2, received at the Clearinghouse after the close of the minimum 
CEQA-required comment period.  UC Berkeley not only extended the public comment 
period from the required 45 days to 61 days, but then extended it again to 65 days at the 
request of the City of Berkeley. 

 




